Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2011

Membership of Handbell Group 2011:

	Nick Busby
	Jane Drodge
	Evie Hobbs *
	Angela Martin

	Sophie Martin *
	Isaac O’Shea *
	Lindsay Percival
	Tim Pett

	Freddie Pound
	Susan Read
	Emma Shearer *
	Rachel Shearer

	Evie Thomas *
	David Thomas *
	Jeanette Thomas
	Rachel Thomas *

	Elin Weresch *
	Helen White
	
	* Under 18 years old


This year we were delighted that Isaac O’Shea (12 years) and three of his friends joined us to ring both tower and hand bells.  In addition Angela Martin’s eight-year-old daughter, Sophie joined handbells so that we were able to work toward having two teams, young and older.  Rachel Shearer offered to be in charge of training the young team.  Rachel has also become our main conductor and ran our rehearsals with great energy and fun.

Two adults also joined us – Freddie Pound who knew us through tower bell ringing and Lindsay Percival who met us at the Cathedral Open Day in September.

All our newcomers learnt very rapidly and were able to join in well with our series of concerts and carol services.  

We were sorry to lose the Hallas sisters from our members:  They were both studying hard, Rhianydd at music college and Abielle in the sixth form.

Meetings and performances in 2011:

We held ten weekly practices starting on 2 October 2011.  In 2010 we held the practices in St Helens Church Centre, but that was already booked for an Alpha course, so we held them instead in the ringing chamber in the tower, which worked well.  

We did eleven performances, a large number for us:

	Thu 17 November
	Physically handicapped and able bodied meeting (PHAB)

	Sat 26 November
	St Helen’s Christmas Coffee Morning, St Helens church

	Thu 1 December
	Ring in St Nicolas Church for Extravaganza evening

	Mon 5 December
	Old Station House retirement home (concert)

	Mon 12 December
	British Heart Foundation Christmas Party (concert)

	Wed 14 December
	Carols Christ Church College, Oxford

	Sat 17 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party, St Helens

	Sun 18 December
	St Edmund’s carol service 

	Sun 18 December
	St Helen’s carol service

	Tue 20 December
	Abingdon Court Care Home, Christmas Party

	Sun 8 January
	Epiphany tea entertainment, St Helens Church


This year we didn’t have so many opportunities to perform our concert, but on the two occasions when we did, our selection of Christmas pieces on the bells, carols for singing along, seasonal readings, piano playing and a demonstration of plain hunt by lapping were very well received.  

I’d like to thank all the handbell ringers this year for their keenness and helpfulness.  I’d particularly like to thank Rachel Shearer for all her hard work running practices and for conducting us so well.

Susan Read
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